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The government will release independent probe results into allegations of spying at a hearing of the Alberta Energy and Utilities Board, a spokesman said yesterday, and the report will be unedited. 

The board was responding to a suggestion yesterday from the New Democratic Party that the report might be held back or edited to make the board look better. 

"This is an independent, external report to government," said Alberta Energy spokesman Jason Chance. "The government will not change the document it receives, as that would defeat the purpose of the review." 

Earlier yesterday, New Democratic Party Leader Brian Mason suggested that when former Queen's Bench Justice Del Perras's report is received - which could happen as early as this week - there should be "no stalling, as there was with the housing report. 

"The public should see this at the same time as the government. The worst thing would be if the government makes cuts to the report so that we don't see everything, but it's not acceptable, either, to stall it until after they've already made the decision." 

Mason called it a crisis of public confidence in elected officials. 

"It's of very significant concern, not just in Alberta but nationally and internationally, that a government agency was allegedly involved in spying on the citizens that it is supposed to be listening to." 

The premier is aware of the gravity of the allegations, which is why the report was handled independent of government, Chance noted. 

"It hasn't been submitted to the minister yet," he said, "and once that does happen we will release it very quickly - not only the report, but the government's report and response to it." 

The investigation was ordered by Premier Ed Stelmach after residents complained they'd been under surveillance at the hearing held at a community hall in Rimbey. The board confirmed the surveillance, but has claimed the private investigators it hired were simply gathering information on security threats. 

Subsequent freedom of information searches by the NDs, however, show at least one investigator taking copious notes on the organization of protesters and their personal details, then forwarding them to at least five different EUB representatives. 

The public deserves to see the full extent of the investigation, not just the parts the government deems worthy, said Mason.

